
 

 
 
Deb Yeates 
Rheolwr Tîm, Gweithredu AD 
Team Leader, HR Operations 
debra.yeates@swansea.gov.uk 
 
          17 July 2018  
Dear Ms Yeates 
 
Chief Legal Officer – increase of salary  
 
Your email of the 1st June with the enclosed Report to the Independent 

Remuneration Panel and the additional information provided afterwards was  

considered by the Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales at its meeting 

on 13 and 14 June and the 11 July .  All the Panel were present in the June 

meetings and five out of the six were present in the July meeting and therefore 

the meeting was quorate. 

In respect of the function of the Panel related to the salaries of chief officers 

the remit and guidance from the Welsh Government allows the Panel to: 

a) Approve the proposals 

b) Express concerns about the proposals 

c) Recommend a variation to the proposals 

Having examined the submission from your authority,  it is the decision of the 
Panel to approve the proposal to increase the salary of the Chief Legal Officer 
from a range of £67,633 - £83,240 to a salary range of £83,240 - £93,645 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

John Bader 

Chair 


